Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, December 8, 2020

The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was held by Webex Conference in the Borough Council Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
Committee members Virtual were Chairman Terry Green and President Johnathan Hyde.
Members virtual were Councilman James Bair and Borough Engineer Ann Reynolds.
Members present in the Borough Council room were Councilwomen Dee Dee Brown, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
There were no guest present or virtual for this meeting.
Chairman Terry Green called the Maintenance Committee meeting to order at 2:00 PM.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to the Maintenance Foreman’s report.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens asked if there were any question on the Maintenance Report?
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the Maintenance crew has been busy all month and are doing a great job.  Chris said they have taken down the Veterans banners, picked up the Christmas Trees and placed them and put Christmas lights up.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to the Borough Engineer’s report.
Engineer Ann Reynolds spoke on the Highway Occupancy Permit (HOP) for the 200 block of Penn Street Water Line replacement and mentioned that the PennDOT inspections will probably be held virtually and GHD quote for this will be around $5,000.00.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said about waiting until January to approve this and to see the status of starting the 4th Street CSO project and opening up 6th Street.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to the Borough Manager’s report.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Borough Manager Chris Stevens said there were some Veterans banners that were the wrong size and if someone had purchased one, they can stop in and pick the wrong size banner up.  Chris said there are new ones to be placed next year.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that HRI was having trouble purchasing Storm Sewer pipe because the company they were buying from said this was not tax exempt and would raise the price up.
Councilman James Bair asked if the 2nd to 3rd on Penn Street was the last of the water line replacement.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said yes.
Councilman James Bair asked if this was going to cost about the same as what we already replaced.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that this would cost less since there are fewer service lines on this block.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to old business.
Engineer Ann Reynolds said that Yenter’s was doing a great job with the sidewalk replacements.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to any other business.
There was nothing reported under any other business.
The Maintenance Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:05 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
Page 2 of 2

